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Westborough Historical Commission
Forbes Municipal Building

45 West Main Street, Room 26

Westborough, MA  01581-1916

Tel: (508) 366-3048

Fax: (508) 871-5198

Minutes of the July 15, 2015 Commission meeting which was held in the Children’s room in the Library at 7:00p.m.  
Chairman Hazel Nourse called the meeting to order at 7:00p.m.

Members present: Cindy DuBose, Jennifer Doherty, Nancy Galicki, Hazel Nourse, 
      Nancy Strecker
Member absent: Jason Nappa 
Minutes of the June 17 meeting were unanimously approved.
Nancy Galicki gave us an update on Design Review Board meeting.  They discussed the new development on Gleason St.  There are to be 15 “cottage” type houses.   Exteriors and landscaping are what DRB is questioning and will be brought up at a future meeting. 

Chairman Nourse updated us on State Hospital meeting, poorly attended by the public.  Contact Bob Brown about history of hospital.  Sue to contact him to see if he could give a presentation.  Also contact Phil Kittredge about a post card presentation on same evening.  Suggesting Sept. 9-11,14 or sometime before Town Meeting on October 17.
Nancy Strecker updated us on 300 Anniversary meeting.   At the block party on June 26th they had a table set up with sign up sheets for people interested in helping with 300th Anniversary event.
Fire Station saved items.  Not much has been saved…The fire alarm box that was in the tower, some granite window sills that have been incorporated into the new building and a large window that is packaged up.  The secretary to find out more information about the window and fire alarm box.  Jennifer also suggested contacting Preservation Worcester to see if they want these items.
The secretary spoke with Frank Cornine about Commission items in NFH and our storage area at DPW.  He will try to arrange with Danny for commission members to go there.  We should send a letter to new owner of NFH about the Rufus Porter artwork in the stairway and hall.
National GridX24 line refurbishment near Haskell St. Archaeological digs have been done and artifacts have been found.   MHC has control of the artifacts.
Office move has been put off until October mainly because the Town Hall needs a new roof.

Chairman Nourse went to the Spurr House committee meeting last week.  They discussed a plan that was drawn up showing 72 parking spaces behind the Forbes Building.  This is made possible by having the rear and side additions on the Spurr house demolished leaving the main house on the lot.  The Committee will discuss that plan along with some others at town meeting on October 17th.

Jennifer was in contact with TaMara Conde of Historic Gravestone Services and Leo Greene who worked for Fannins and knows Westborough cemeteries.  TaMara gave us a proposal which the commission considered and has asked her to do some work.  She’ll be starting in Midland Cemetery probably starting in August.
Service Level Study Committee:  Chairman Nourse and Nancy Galicki went to the meeting they had on the disposition of this commission.  The 2 main things they questioned were: reducing the secretaries hours and comparing Westborough to other towns that have secretaries. We discussed  the secretarial duties and who would handle the work if the hours were reduced.  Their next meeting which members should attend is August 11.  Our next Commission meeting is being changed to August 12.
Chairman Nourse complimented Cindy DuBose on the wonderful articles with pictures about the Historical Districts that she has written and had published in the Westborough News. Hazel suggested that Cindy take a month off since its summer and she doesn’t think the papers are read much, and start again in September.  Suggestions for new articles were: maybe long articles once a month and a shorter article every other week.  Also, a book could be made to put these articles in for the 300th Anniversary..

Training programs, we should be reimbursed for registration fees.

Meeting adjourned at 8:45p.m.

Sue Speckman, Secretary
.
